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Unless specifically stated any opinions
expressed in this newsletter are those of the
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“ALL CHANGE?

n apology: this issue is rather later
Athan the Trustees (or the Editor)

would have liked. The reason is to
be found inside the front cover: we have
had what is known in political circles as a
Cabinet Reshuffle, with the result that
that particular page of The Portal is
markedly different. Unlike Cabinet
Reshuffles in the Real World of Politics,
ours was done amicably over a pint in the
Derwent Arms in the course of a
Trustees’ meeting.

With Mike Kelly standing down for a
year, Pat has moved to take his place and
John Baylis has kindly agreed to step into
the breach for just one year - a gesture
appreciated by us all. Graham White has
been sitting in on our meetings for some
time and has now agreed to take on a
formal role, though he wants to see this
developing and changing as he settles in.
Not mentioned on the “Official List” are
Jan Colombo and Meg Tarlton our
Minutes Secretaries (note - NOT “Minute
Secretaries” - they ARE normal size!)
who between them compile the minutes
and send them out and pull the rest of us

up when they don’t understand what
we're all rabbiting on about - a good thing
as two fresh pairs of ears don’t always
understand the context of what we're
saying. All of this was decided a little after
the AGM, so that's delayed the
production of this issue.

You will see under our “Dates for your
Diary” that there have been a number of
dates added for events not usually
associated with canal restoration. That's
because the Sales Stand will be in
attendance there and YOU ARE
WANTED to come and help. You don't
have to come to them all: I'll be turning
up on the Sunday of Cromford Rally to
help and other people helping for a day
will take the strain of some of the more
busy members of the team.

If helping out at a rally on 8" and 9*
September isn't your “thing”, you could
always help out on our first Working
Party of the winter on the same weekend
at lronville locks, where tree removal is
on the agenda.
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answer the objections raised, at
considerable cost, as yet with no outside
funding for this particular project.
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review. As part of the World Heritage
Derwent Valley site around Arkwright's
Mill, this project is of national heritage
significance. Ecology and water resources





































































